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OFFICE OF THE ADJUTANT GENERAL

ROBERT E. LIVINGSTON, JR. 
MAJOR GENERAL 

THE ADJUTANT GENERAL

October 18,2016

Sei Hemingway
County Administrator
Georgetown County
716 Prince Street
Georgetown, SC 29440

RE: Debris Removal from Private Roads and Gated Communities

Dear Mr. Hemingway:

The South Carolina Emergency Management Division (SCEMD) is in receipt of your letter, 
dated October 12,2016, requesting Federal reimbursement for debris removal from rights of way 
in gated communities and private roads. SCEMD supports the County’s request, and will 
forward to FEMA for consideration. As in all other non-federal expenses, the applicant is 
responsible for providing the funds for any eligible work.

Our team will continue to work with the County to assess the impacts of Hurricane Matthew, and 
will support its recovery efforts to the fullest extent possible. Please feel free to contact Allen 
Fountain, State Public Assistance Officer, at (803) 413-5242 with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Kim Stenson 
Director

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT DIVISION 
2779 Fish Hatchery Road 

West Columbia, South Carolina 29172 
(803) 737-8500 Fax (803) 737-8570


